
 

Town of Ayer 
 
 

*Ayer Board of Selectmen Meeting Highlights for April 4, 2017 
 

• The Ayer Board of Selectmen (BOS) Meeting for April 4, 2017 was called to order at 7pm.   
 

• The BOS voted (1-1) against the request for a Home Rule Petition for an All Alcohol 
Permit. 

 
• The BOS voted (2-0) to approve the agreement for Paramedic Intercept Services with the 

Town of Shirley as recommended by the Fire Chief.  
 

• The BOS voted (2-0) to approve the proposal submitted by C. Donell Homes, Inc. for the 
disposition and redevelopment of the Historic 1934 Ayer Central Fire Station on 
Washington Street as recommended by the RFP Review Panel and the Office of Economic 
and Community Development.  The BOS heard an update on the Master Plan Update 
Process from the Economic Development Director and the Master Plan Consultant.   

 
• The BOS voted (2-0) to authorize the refunding of past bonds as recommended by the 

Finance Manager and Treasurer. 
 

• The BOS conducted the FY 2018 Water and Sewer Rates Public Hearing.  The BOS voted 
(2-0) for a 0% increase for the FY 2018 water rates.  The BOS voted (2-0) for a 3.5% 
increase for the FY 2018 sewer rates.   

 
• The BOS voted (2-0) to approve a reserve fund transfer request in the amount of $26,000 

for the Veterans Benefits Account.  The BOS voted (2-0) to approve a reserve fund transfer 
request in the amount of $42,404.40 for the Building Department.   
 

• The BOS voted (2-0) to approve the March 23, 2017 BOS Meeting Minutes.   
 

• The BOS adjourned (2-0) at 8:28pm. 

• The next regularly scheduled meeting of the BOS will be on Tuesday, April 18, 2017 at 7pm 
at the Ayer Town Hall 
 

*(Note:  The BOS Meeting Highlights are for public informational purposes only and do not constitute an official record of the  
BOS nor do they constitute the official meeting minutes.) 


